[image: image3.png]Mayflower High School

Headteacher: Mr Lee Brumby





	
	19 June 2018


Dear Parent/Carer
School Attendance
As a school we do understand that there may be certain exceptional circumstances which lead to low attendance.  However, every child’s education is really important to us and we would like to work together with students, parents and carers to ensure that attendance is as high as possible.  I hope you find the following information useful.
Illness and First Day Call
If your child is unable to attend school through illness you should inform us of the reason for absence, via telephone to the absence line, on every day of absence before 9am.  Without this information we have a duty to contact you so that we may be sure of the child’s whereabouts as this is a safeguarding measure.

Where the child is absent through illness or medical appointments this will normally be counted as authorised.  Where we have concerns over excessive absence, under 95% attendance, we will need to discuss this with parents in order to gain a better understanding of the problems and to offer support.  Medical evidence will be required, should the absence be unauthorised we may have to involve the Local Authority.
Medical/Dental Appointments
It is generally better if these can be arranged outside school hours but we know that this is not always possible.  Where children need to attend such appointments during the school day it is important that parents come into reception to collect the student.  The student needs to come into reception when returning from the appointment to sign into school.  

Emergency Occasions

There are some occasions e.g. bereavements, family problems, etc. where it may be inappropriate for children to attend school, we will be sympathetic to such needs.  Please inform school accordingly should you child require an absence for any of these reasons.
Lateness

Please try to ensure that your child arrives at school so that they are present for registration at 8.50am each day.  Meeting and exchanging news with friends before school is important for a child’s social development.  Lateness causes problems with register marking and missed instructions.  Where a genuine reason for lateness exists this will be an authorised absence but where explanations are inadequate or the lateness is after 9.10am then an unauthorised late will be recorded.  Please note that persistent lateness can result in a Penalty Notice.
Leave of Absence

Please note that the following changes to the Local Authority Regulations which came into effect from 1 October 2017.  This Government policy states that parents/carers who take their children on an unauthorised holiday will incur unauthorised absences for their child.  Leave of absence may result in a Penalty Notice being issued and a fine of £60 per child per parent.  These remain on the child’s record and will be monitored for further action by the Missing Education and Child Employment Service.  
Approved Public Performance

Where children are invited to perform in a sporting event, licensed show or concert (e.g. orchestra, pantomime) you are asked to fill in a leave of absence form.  Where possible such requests will be granted provided that we have confirmation from the organiser of the event and the child’s education is unlikely to suffer.  The school will also be sympathetic towards leave to participate in a recognised city, county or national sporting event.

Where parents wish to take their child out of school during term time for purposes other than holidays, they should complete the leave of absence form.  This is available from the school website.
What is considered poor attendance

Anything below 95% is weak, 90% is cause for concern and if attendance dips below 90% we will have serious concerns.  Below 90% is regarded as persistent absence by the Department for Education (“DfE”).  In this school we are aiming for every student to achieve attendance levels of at least 95%.  

At the end of each half term we identify all those students whose attendance has fallen below 90% and issue a courtesy letter.  We then monitor the students’ attendance on a weekly basis and hope to see a pattern of unbroken weeks developing.  All parents of students that decline under 95% will receive a letter to inform them of this.
Our duty of care in responding to unauthorised and persistent absence – possible consequences

We have a duty of care, shared with the Local Authority, to challenge poor attendance.  Where attendance levels are low and where there are invalid reasons (judged by the Local Authority, not the parent) for a students’ frequent absence or where parents condone absence (e.g. by taking children out of school on unauthorised holidays) then parents render themselves liable to a fine of £60 per child per parent.  Of course no one wants this to happen but we need to be very clear about the issue.
Penalty Notices

The penalty for each parent is £60 for each child if paid within 21 days of receipt of the notice, rising to £120 if paid after 21 days but within 28 days of receipt of the notice (service by post is deemed to have been effected, unless the contrary is proved, on the second working day after posting the notice by first class post).  All penalties are paid to the Local Authority and revenue generated is retained to administer the system and contribute towards 5444 prosecutions.  If the penalty is not paid in full by the end of the 28 day period the Local Authority will either prosecute for the offence to which the notice applies or withdraw the notice.  The prosecution is not for non-payment of the notice but is a prosecution for irregular school attendance – Education Act 1996 Section 444(1).  There is no statutory right of appeal against the issuing of a penalty notice.  Please note from October 2017 a Penalty Notice may be issued if there are 6 or more unauthorised sessions during the first two weeks of September.
We hope that these notes will help you to have a clear understanding about the School’s expectations in this matter.  Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and we would be very pleased to answer any questions you may have about our approach to maintaining and improving our attendance record.

Yours sincerely
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	Mr J Smalley

Assistant Headteacher: Welfare and Standards
	Mrs D Taylor

Home School Attendance Officer
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